


Resolution (with Supporting Statement) to be proposed at the AGM of Celtic Plc under the terms of the Companies Act 

This AGM instructs the PLC Board, as a matter of urgency, to take all necessary steps to make Celtic Football Club an accredited Living Wage employer and to provide to shareholders a progress report on this within three months of the date of this AGM.

In response to a very successful campaign by the Celtic Trust and in the face of a 10,000 signature petition from the Celtic support the Chairman of Celtic Plc announced at the 2014 AGM that the club would ‘consult’ with full time employees currently paid less the Living Wage rate of £7.85 per hour.

While this in no way came close to meeting the demand, for Celtic FC to become an accredited Living Wage employer, as set out in the Trust resolution last year, we accepted it as a first step towards a Living Wage for some of our employees, and we expected the club to act swiftly and implement their promise. We have since been asking questions and monitoring progress. 

Finally and just recently we received a statement that the Club would pay all employees a minimum of £7.85 per hour, (the current Scottish Living Wage rate), from 1st July 2015 which is the beginning of the Club’s fiscal year. However the same statement also contained the information that those staff whose remuneration will rise to that level, will from that date, no longer be eligible to participate in the bonus scheme previously open to them
.  
So forced by pressure from the Trust and the support to agree a pay rate, which the club can well afford, a decision is then made to exclude this group of our lowest paid employees from a bonus scheme which is discretionary, and remains in place for higher paid members of staff
.
It appears, therefore, that since the AGM in November 2014 the Club have been spent time, not so much in consultation with affected staff, but rather in trying desperately to find ways to do the absolute minimum and even to claw back as much as possible from a group of our low paid workers. In addition because Celtic have resisted becoming an accredited Living Wage employer these workers have no assurance that their pay will rise in future, even by the very modest amounts, which the Living Wage would guarantee.
The Club claims that it has now fulfilled the commitment made by the Chairman at the 2014 AGM, but this is not the settlement which over 1600 of the 1750 shareholders who voted at the AGM supported. 
We therefore continue the fight to have Celtic Football Club remember to its origins and become an accredited Living Wage employer. We ask for your support for this resolution.
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